TCVESSA Meeting Minutes 3-26-22

The meeting was called to order at 8:15 p.m. by President Courtney Hansen. The
meeting was held at the Annual Banquet at Pub 42. There were 39 people in
attendance. The 3-3-22 reading of the minutes was waived until the 4-14-22
meeting.

The slate of the Board was ratified:

President: Liz Pike, Vice President: Courtney Hansen, Treasurer: B.A. Breese,
Secretary: Julie Roberts. Board members at large: Mary Dahl, Carmen Laing,
Tekla Viker, Kathy Patregnani, Diane Slais. Alice Musburger is stepping down,
however will continue to chair the tabulations for the annual awards.

Treasurer B.A. Breese stated that our account balance was over $8,000 (this is
approximate and will be updated at the 4-14-22 meeting).

There was a recap of the Nose Work/Scent Work seminar, hosted by TCVESSA, in
February.

A reminder was made that we always need volunteers to help at the upcoming
Specialty in May. Those who are interested in volunteering should contact Liz
Pike. If interested in stewarding for obedience/rally, please contact Kathy
Patregnani.

We will have agility trials in June and October — both at On the Run Training
Facility.

The club is looking into the logistics of hosting a Fast Cat Trial, as well as a Scent
Work Trial.

Liz mentioned that there is a Fast Cat Trial in Cambridge (April 16/17) for those
who are interested in entering, or observing.

There was a discussion about the perpetual plagues. Maybe a display book
instead — Liz brought samples. Tom Lenzmeier also suggested a website with the
pictures of the dogs, and their awards, which would be viewable at any time.

A motion was made, and seconded, to adjourn the meeting at 8:26 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Diane Slais



